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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

WORKSHOP

CITY COUNCIL MEETING NO. 14-32
Thursday, June 12, 2014
8:15 P.M.
Council Chambers
10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 8:15 p.m.  
PRESENT:  Councilmembers Bourke, Clark, Herbst, Kolb, Swanson and Mayor Ryan.
ABSENT:  Councilmember Hovland.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  Clark Arneson, City Manager, Thomas Sweeney, City Attorney; Bryan Schafer, Planning and Community Development Director; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager; Joe Huss, Finance Director; Jim Hafner, Storm Water Manager; Jean Keely, City Engineer; Chris Olson, Police Chief/Safety Services Manager; Roark Haver, Communications Technician; Al Thorp, Senior Engineering Technician; Cathy Sorensen, City Clerk and Recording Secretary Linda Dahlquist.  
COPS Grant Discussion

Police Chief/Safety Services Manager Olson stated the Department of Justice has opened the COPS grant process.  He stated the grant would pay for one officer’s wages and benefits for three years.  He noted that the City currently has 59 officers and one vacancy.  He noted the grant does not cover uniforms.
Council consensus was for Chief Olson to proceed with applying for the COPS grant.
2015 General Fund Budget Development 

Finance Director Huss stated the City has strong overall growth.  He stated the 2015 proposed budget concentrates on re-establishing an EDA levy; replacing the budgeted reserve draws from the two previous years with the general levy; and targeting the preliminary levy.  He noted funding requirements are not yet fully developed under current service levels.  He stated staff is seeking direction on revenue and program assumptions.  He commented the Council has requested replacing the reserve draw with a tax levy.  He noted the net tax levy would cover Operating, PMP, debt service, and the EDA levy.  He gave an overview of the tax levy prioritization of general fund operating, PMP, capital (equipment, building maintenance, park improvements, other).  He noted the general fund budget is in the development stage.  He stated the opening of the new Lexington Athletic Complex will require funding for one park maintenance worker, seasonal staff, maintenance supplies, materials and utilities.  
Public Services Manager Therres stated the Lexington Athletic Complex will be operational mid-summer 2015.  
Councilmember Herbst asked about not repaying the reserve fund in order to purchase capital equipment with cash.  Finance Director Huss replied the budgeted reserve draw is not replaced at the rate which it is used.  He noted that the City issued bonds for capital equipment three years ago and has another two years of debt service.  

Councilmember Swanson commented the City’s budget would balance for 2015 with the same tax levy as 2014 without using any reserve funds.  

Councilmember Herbst commented he would like the City to use the reserve fund to purchase capital equipment in the future.
Finance Director Huss noted that the 2015 proposed budget will need to include one additional police officer.
Council consensus is to keep the preliminary tax levy rate the same as 2014.  
OTHER BUSINESS

Mayor Ryan stated he will miss the June 20, 2014, Council meetings due to the League of Minnesota Cities conference.

Mayor Ryan stated the Homes4Wounded Hero’s program will be awarding a home in Blaine to a wounded veteran.  He stated the ceremony will be held at Bunker Hills Golf Club on June 26, 2014 at 11:00 a.m.
Councilmember Swanson requested a workshop for an update on the 35W Corridor project.
City Clerk Sorensen stated the SBM Fire Board interviews will be scheduled for July 24, 2014.

The Workshop adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 








Tom Ryan, Mayor 
ATTEST:

Cathy Sorensen, City Clerk
Submitted by TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

